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School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen                       441-4940
Charity Hanevold 441-4942
LeeAnn Jacobson 441-4943

Sister Parish
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4 p.m. Saturdays from May 14 until

Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
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St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, W, Th, Fri

Manager:
Norma Himmelright

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday, Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

Happy Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary time, October 16, 2022

The weather has sure taken a turn this week.  I guess we knew it had to be
coming, but it is still disappointing to us, to have the high temperatures drop to
under 50 degrees.  In a few months we would be excited to have highs in the
40’s.  We know that as the seasons change our expectations change and we just
have to go with whatever the weather brings.

I would encourage you to pray for a warm winter and for minimal snow.
However, some of you like it cold and some like lots of snow.  So please pray
that every person is able to keep warm and well fed over the winter.  That eve-
ryone stays healthy, and that God’s will be done.  Also, that each of us does
what God would want us to do to help our neighbor!  We never know what
Minnesota weather may bring.

What we can depend on though is that God will always be here and will be
in control!  When we pray to God, we can be confident that he will hear our
prayers and will answer them.  The answer may not always be what we expect,
but will be what is best for us, as God knows our needs.

In our Gospel reading for this Sunday the widow prayed for/asked for a just
decision to be made in her situation.  She did not just ask once but continued to
persist in asking.  This is a good model for us to follow.  Daily prayer for bless-
ings in our life and including, God’s will be done, is what Jesus is saying we
should do.

Also, as I said in my homily last weekend, we need to always remember to
give thanks to God for all the blessings he has bestowed on us.  We should also
thank God for listening to our prayers and for answering them according to his
Divine Wisdom.

Remember that God loves you and wants what is best for you!

God bless,
Deacon Kermit Erickson



Safe Environment —–————–—————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

Monday, Oct 17
8:30 AM Mass: +Evelyn Schuiling

Tuesday, Oct 18
6:30 PM Mass: +Curtis Richards

Wednesday, Oct 19
8:30 AM Sch Mass: +Carol Blair

Thursday, Oct 20
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Fr. Matthew Perronie

Friday, Oct 21
8:30 AM Mass: +Maria Wizner

Saturday, Oct 22
5:30 PM Mass: +Jeanette Porter

Sunday, Oct 23
7:30 AM Mass: For the People
9:00 AM Mass: +Dcn John Schuiling

11:00 AM Mass: +Robert Huderle

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of October 17 to 23

This Week in the Parish —––—
Monday, Oct 17

7:30 AM Mondays With Mary (rosary) (Church)
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Oct 18
11:30 AM Finance Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

5:00 PM 3rd Order of Carmelites Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)
6:30 PM Newman Club M&M Night (Social Hall)
7:00 PM Men’s Bible Study-The Profits (St. Cabrini Rm)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)

Wednesday, Oct 19
9:30 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:30 PM Divine Mercy Cenacle (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Thursday, Oct 20
10:30 PM Communion Service (Havenwood)

6:10 PM KC Mtg (Social Hall)
6:30 PM RCIA-The Most Holy Trinity (St. Kateri Rm)

Friday, Oct 21
10:30 AM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)

7:00 PM MCCL Fall Tour (Social Hall)
Saturday, Oct 22

9:00 AM All Pro Dads (Social Hall)
1:00 PM Funeral for Marlys Sawyer (visitation at noon)
4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
Sunday, Oct 23
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Daily Readings —–————–
For Week of October 17 to 23

Monday, Oct 17
●  Eph 2:1-10
●  Ps 100:1b-2,3,4ab,4c-5
●  Lk 12:13-21
Tuesday, Oct 18
● Eph 2:1-10
●  Ps 100:1b-2,3,4ab,4c-5
●  Lk 12:13-21

Wednesday, Oct 19
● 2 Tm 4:10-17b
●  Ps 145:10-11,12-13,17-18
●  Lk 10:1-9
Thursday, Oct 20
●  Eph 3:14-21
●  Ps 33:1-2,4-5,11-12,18-19
●  Lk 12:49-53

Friday, Oct 21
●  Eph 4:1-6
●  Ps 24:1-2,3-4ab,5-6
●  Lk 12:54-59
Saturday, Oct 22
●  Eph 4:7-16
●  Ps 122:1-2,3-4ab,4cd-5
●  Lk 13:1-9

Sunday, Oct 23
●  Sir 35:12-14,16-18
●  Ps 34:2-3,17-18,19,23
● 2 Tm 4:6-8,16-18
●  Lk 18:9-14



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

Total Actual Contributions

Week #15 (Weekend of Oct 9) $ 12,416.78

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $387,669.25 ~ Current: $283,139.18

2022 Diocesan Annual Appeal
St. Philip’s Goal: $80,914 ~ Pledged: $76,705 (94.80% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents who wish to have their child baptized,
will need to complete the online Baptism
Information form, which can be accessed by
scanning the QR code. Once the form is
received, you will be contacted. The next class
will be Nov 13. Please contact Kris Jensen at 218-441-4944 or
kjensen@stphilipsbemidij.org for additional information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon. If
hospitalized, be sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital
admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Religious Vocations
Contact Fr. Bill, Fr. Michael or Fr. Christon for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Robert Selzler, brother of Marian Evans. May he
find rest and peace, and may his family find
comfort in God’s love.

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

Knights of Columbus —————
The Bemidji Knights of Columbus Council #1544, is looking for
property owners on state and county highways leading into and
out of Bemidji who are interested and willing to have a ProLife
mini Billboard placed on their land. Please call the Mark Studer,
218-760-1566 or Charlie Patnode, 218-766-0547. Thank you.

Wanted, Faith Formation Door Monitor
Help the Faith Formation program maintain a secure facility
on Faith Formation Wednesdays. Monitor doors 5:30-8:30 PM.
$10/hr. College student or adult. Contact Maryhelen Chadwick
(mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org) for more information.

Join us to celebrate the lives of loved ones who have
gone before us in faith, and to rejoice in our hope that

we will see them again in heaven.

Mass of Remembrance
Wednesday, November 2, 2022 at 6:30 PM

Please stay for light refreshments following Mass.

If you would like to share a photo of your loved one as part
of the Mass of Remembrance, please bring your framed
photo to the Parish Office by Nov 1. You may also send a
digital photo to rector@stphilipsbemidji.org. All are invited!

Hope in Jesus … in the midst of Miscarriage,
Stillbirth, Infant and Child loss.

Join us for this special Mass on Tuesday, October 25
at 6:30 PM. Refreshments and fellowship following
the Mass.

MCCL Fall Tour
Minnesota Citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL) will offer a brief
pro-life presentation on Friday, October 21 from 7-8 PM in the
St. Philip’s Social Hall. You will learn about the recent court
rulings on abortion, the latest abortion trends, the stakes in
the upcoming election, and ow we can protect unborn children
and support their mothers in a post-Roe V. Wade Minnesota.
For more information, visit mccl.org/falltour.

Holy Cross Cemetery Fall Cleanup
We will be doing our fall cemetery cleanup on Tuesday, Octo-
ber 25. Please remove all decorations from the plots of your
loved ones by October 24. By late-October it will be permissi-
ble to put out winter decorations. Thank you!

World Mission Sunday/Propagation of the Faith
Next week, we join Catholics around the world for the celebra-
tion of World Mission Sunday. We are called to offer our prayers
and financial help for the Church’s missionary work in Asia, Afri-
ca, the Pacific Islands and parts of Latin America and Europe.
Please be generous in next week’s collection for the Society for
the Propagation of the Faith for the Missions. Thank you!

THANK YOU Meals on Wheels volunteers! Because of your
willingness to give of your time, St. Philip’s was able to fulfill
our scheduled week to deliver meals to community home-
bound! Hats off to the following; Don Pohl, Bob Pohl, John
Carlson, Margaret DeMers, Alyson Berg and Dick Robinson.
St. Philip’s next scheduled week is December 12-16, 2022. If
you are interested in this volunteer opportunity, please leave
a message at 218-556-3087 (Flavia) or your name and phone
number at the Parish Office.

602 Beltrami Building Update
(Proposed day care)

 Greater Bemidji grant received $75,000.

 Architect visited and examined building. Plans have been
submitted to St. Philip’s for review.

 Building was examined for Asbestos. Two away-from-
traffic spots will be okay if undisturbed. (There would be
no plans that affect those areas).

 Building paint is being tested for lead.

 Purchase closing is scheduled to occur before Oct. 31.



Local Bazaars etc... —————

Carmelite Corner —————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

Diocesan News ————————

Mercy Hour: A Eucharistic Healing Service for
Marriages and Family Members
As part of the Diocesan Phase of the Eucharistic Revival, Bishop
Andrew Cozzens will travel the Diocese leading services of
healing for marriages and families. Married, single, divorced,
widowed – every person belongs to a family and has a place in
this experience. There will be exposition/adoration of the
Blessed Sacrament, a talk by Bishop Cozzens, prayers and in-
tercessions, music and prayer stations all culminating in an
intimate moment of a Eucharistic encounter offered for you as
an individual, or as a couple or as a family. The MERCY HOUR
in our area is scheduled for: Sunday, October 30 at 3 PM at
St. Philip's Catholic Church in Bemidji.

Pancake Breakfast. October 29 from 8:00 to 10:30 AM. Bethel
Lutheran Church, 5232 Irvine Ave NW. All proceeds will go to
improve their playground.
Turtle River Craft Fair, Bake Sale, & Raffle. Saturday, Novem-
ber 19 from 9 AM to 3 PM. Featuring artisans from Old Salem
Hall. New Salem Lutheran Church, 7491 Island View Dr NE (10
miles north of Bemidji on Hwy 71)

October 1 - Allen & Jo Ann  St. Germain, 65 years
1 - Jerry & Darla Sathre, 45
2 - Gary & Gail Haubrich, 51
11 - Brandon & Jill Yost, 25
12 - Tom & Sheila Guest, 54
17 - Bob & Olga Cole, 58
18 - George & Penny Huffman, 53
20 - Ron & Vi  Hendricks, 60
21 - Don & Jean Ristow, 61
22 - Joe & Jane Welle, 67
29 - Glen & Connie Marken, 62

The next meeting of the St. Philip’s Lay Carmelites is the 18th
of October at 5 PM. Call Pat Sturk if interested at 218-398-
0814. There is no commitment. Join us to experience our char-
ism of prayer.

The Carmelite spirit of community calls us to commend our
deceased brothers and sisters to the Lord.  When a brother or
sister dies, members are encouraged to attend the Liturgy of
Christian burial or Mass offered for the deceased. The commu-
nity shall also propose certain prayers to be offered for a
member who dies.

Congratulations to the following parishioners
celebrating over 50 year or milestone anniversaries

in the month of October:

“God’s love does not differentiate between the newly con-
ceived infant still in his or her mother’s womb and the child or
young person, or the adult and the elderly person. God does
not distinguish between them because he sees an impression
of his own image and likeness (Gn 1:26) in each one.” ~Pope
Benedict in a 2006 address

As of DAY 13 (Oct. 13) 49 babies have been spared from abor-
tion (that are known of) worldwide. www.40daysforlife.com;
Day 13 blog

HS Confirmation Retreat Opportunities
The Diocese of Crookston is hosting five retreats this school
year for youth currently in grades 9-12. If you are a high school
student and would like to learn more about your Catholic faith,
please consider attending one of the “Reason for Hope” re-
treats. For more information visit www.crookston.org/

Middle School Youth Rally  STEADFAST
Thurs, Oct 20  Lincoln High School, Thief River Falls
Welcome Connor Flanagan and Dana Catherine to the Dio-
cese of Crookston for the 2022 Middle-School Fall Youth Rally!
Connor is a hip-hop artist passionate about encouraging others
to step into God’s dream for their life. Dana travels throughout
the United States to encourage and inspire others with her mu-
sic and witness. We are excited to announce that there will be a
presentation of a first-class relic of Blessed Carlo Acutis at the
rally.

The cost per student is $25, payable to St. Philip’s or pay online
at stphilipsbemidji.org. If interested contact the Parish Office,
rector@stphilipsbemidji.org or 218-444-4262.

Turkey Bingo!
St. Phillip’s Catholic Church will be hosting
their annual Turkey Bingo on November 19,
2022 after the 5:30 PM Mass to help support the Youth Minis-
tries at the parish. We are currently looking for people and
businesses to sponsor this event. Please contact the Parish
Office at 218-444-4262 if you are interested in sponsoring.

Pastoral Council Meeting, October 4, 2022
Parish Contacts - Mass for the Unborn (Oct 26), Mass of
Remembrance (All Souls Day, Nov 2)
602 Building Purchase and Daycare - Asbestos check
complete, lead study to be conducted, will need sprinklers
installed, waiting on architect study, update on funding.
Faith Formation - Update on roles and registration. Dis-
cussion on lack of volunteers.

Building Security - Update on Diocese school security
standards.

Budget and DAA - General update

Parish Ministry Expo Oct 1 & 2 - Fair was successful. Ad-
vises this be held yearly the first weekend of October.

Spring Gala - Past leadership looking for volunteers to help
and lead 2023 event.

Next meeting - November meeting canceled due to con-
flicts. Next meeting Dec 6.







Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Marilynne Hodapp, Mike Hougen, Kim Klinger, Tracie Walter, George Whalen
(one more council member needed — contact Fr. Bill DeCrans if interested)

Finance Council Members: Grant Frenzel, Amy Haskell, Roger Heger, Kay Mack, Kirby Washburn
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Sarah Martinka, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

Ministry Schedule —————————————————
October 22/23 ~ Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Saturday, October 22
5:30 PM

Sunday, October 23
7:30 AM

Sunday, October 23
9:00 AM

Sunday, October 23
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Connie Aagard Brad Arel Allison Hopkins Help Please

ALTAR SERVER

Evan Spaeth
Elise Spaeth
Blake Winter

Joshua Arel
Dominic St. Germain

(Mentor)
Lauren Bruley

John Breczinski
Andrew Breczinski
Sophia Breczinski

Declan Hunsberger
Taylor Podmore (sub req.)
Help Please

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Cheryl Christlieb Susan Baird Kay Mack Barb Nyberg

LECTOR 1 Peggy Neumann Judith Stai Gretchen Buxton Karen Merschman

LECTOR 2 James Hodges Jennifer Leisenheimer Elizabeth Buxton Barb Nyberg

INTERCESSOR Dcn Robb Naylor John Carlson Cheryl Larson

CAPTAIN EMHC Marleen Webb Brad Arel Stephanie Downey Help Please

EMHC

Betty Lindy
Glenn Aagard
Lisa Freise
Myrna Corvelli
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Dan Shea
Sue Lucas
Jared May
Cynthia Haskin (sub req.)
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Thomas Kern
Pat Welch
Joe Bofferding
Kimberley Gourneau
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please

Carole Haskins
Courtney Haskins
Kim Klinger
Bernie Marshall
Judy Selby
Help Please
Help Please

USHER

Dick Robinson
Dick Lehmann
Ian Spaeth
Glen Laginess

James Wiltse
D.J. Bakken
Help Please
Help Please

Larry Mack
John Miesen
Help Please
Help Please

Dave Cwikla
Bob Pohl
Dale Johnson
Help Please

GREETER Kathy LeMoine
Lisa Freise

Help Please
Help Please

Jan Busch
Help Please

Rita Lauderbaugh
Mary Kinsella

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Ann Mork
Pat Sturk

Mark Dickinson
Lorie Erpelding
Kevin Erpelding
Help Please
Help Please

Karen Williams
Help Please
Help Please
Help Please
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